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Item No. 18.1                
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

 Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

X Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  August 23, 2022 

Subject:  Cooling centres in designated locations in HRM 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
 
That Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) to provide a staff report on 
the cost and effectiveness of providing cooling centres in designated locations in HRM. These cooling 
centres would provide some cooling comfort due to rising heat temperatures  experienced, which are 
being influenced by global climate change. 
 

Reason:  
Based on communication from vulnerable persons in HRM, this is a great opportunity for Council to 
look at the cost of cooling centres. Heat warning were announced more than once in most of HRM this 
summer. Cooling centres would operate, in the same way as our warming centres by assisting our 
most vulnerable residents. 
 

Outcome Sought:  
 
A staff report on the cost and effectiveness of providing cooling centres in designated locations in HRM 
 

Councillor Stoddard 
 

District 12 

 


